1816.405-270 CPAF contracts.

(a) In addition to the items identified in FAR 16.401(e)(1), D&Fs will include a discussion of the
other types of contracts considered and shall indicate why an award fee incentive is the appropriate
choice. Award fee incentives should not be used on contracts with a total estimated cost and fee less
than $2 million per year. Use of award fee incentive for lower-valued acquisitions may be authorized
in exceptional situations such as contract requirements having direct health or safety impacts,
where the judgmental assessment of the quality of contractor performance is critical.

(b) Except as provided in paragraph (d) of this section, an award fee incentive may be used in
conjunction with other contract types for aspects of performance that cannot be objectively
assessed. In such cases, the cost incentive is based on objective formulas inherent in the other
contract types (e.g., FPI, CPIF), and the award fee provision should not separately incentivize cost
performance.

(c) Award fee incentives shall not be used with a cost-plus-fixed-fee (CPFF) contract.
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